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Backlight 08 Symposium – Seminars and Children's Workshops

Launched in the autumn, the International Backlight 08 Photo Festival  (20 September ‑ 16 November) consists of extensive exhibitions and a Symposium aimed at promoting intercultural dialogue. The exhibitions will take place in Austria, Finland, Italy and in Poland. The Symposium events are mainly centred in Tampere, Finland.

The Backlight 08 Symposium programme comprises workshops, lectures, seminars, portfolio reviews and meetings with artists. One of the most significant target groups of the Backlight 08 Symposium are children and young people. 

Workshops for children and young people – Finnish exhibitions in Tampere, Pori and Oulu
The main organiser of the Photo Festival, Photographic Centre Nykyaika, and the City of Tampere art education programme the Art Arc, launched Backlight-related workshops targeted at young people already in autumn 2007. In addition to workshops, the art education programme included for instance exhibition visits during the school year.

Backlight 08, Tickle Attack, served as an umbrella theme throughout the year: the students approached the means of visual expression through humor, laughter, parody, irony and absurd under the guidance of artists. The workshops titled "Kikatuksen kuvakulmia" (Glimpses of Giggles) were constructed around the themes of culture and identity, internationality and personal growth. The workshops were targeted mainly at schoolchildren with immigrant backgrounds. 

Artworks created in the workshops will be put together in an exhibition in the autumn. The exhibition will be organised in cooperation with the Children's cultural centre Rulla in Tampere. The photographic exhibition titled Kikatusta etsimässä – Children's Backlight 08 will be open in the cultural centre Rulla in the Finlayson area from 11 October to 9 November. 

Also Northern Photographic Centre has given Backlight-related workshops for children in Oulu. Part of the artworks created in the workshops in Tampere and Oulu will be presented at the Vähäx valottaa fotofestival in Pori (12 September – 12 October). Backlight 08 Photo Festival is working in thematic cooperation with the Pori Centre for Children's Culture, the organizer of Vähäx valottaa fotofestival.
Activities targeted at children and young people to continue in the autumn

In the autumn, the Backlight 08 Symposium will be complemented e.g. by workshops offered to elementary schoolchildren at the Voipaala Art Centre in Valkeakoski. Backlight is engaged in long-term cooperation also with the University of Tampere and TAMK University of Applied Sciences. The programme of the coming autumn comprises art education and workshops for upper secondary school and university students. Workshops and lectures related to Backlight 08 Symposium will be held also in FLUSS (“Laugh, if you can!” August 2008), Fondazione Studio Marangoni and Lodz Art Center. 
Public events in Finland starting on 20 September

The first event open to the public, comprising also a meeting with artists, will be arranged on 20 September during the vernissage weekend in Tampere. Arranged during the same weekend, the portfolio review gives artists and art students an opportunity to present their portfolios to international curators. Workshops designed for professionals will be launched after the vernissage weekend. In October, an international research seminar will be organised in Tampere through the cooperation of the University of Art and Design, TAMK University of Applied Sciences, University of Tampere and the Photographic Centre Nykyaika. 

An updated Symposium Programme will be posted on the Backlight homepage www.backlight.fi during the autumn.

Backlight 08 Photo Festival Organisers:

Main organiser:

Photographic Centre Nykyaika, Tampere, Finland (www.backlight.fi)
Co-organisers 
FLUSS – Society for the Promotion of Photo and Media Art, Wolkersdorf , Austria (www.fotofluss.at)

Fondazione Studio Marangoni, Florence, Italy (www.studiomarangoni.it)
Lodz Art Center, Lodz, Poland (www.lodzartcenter.com) 
Northern Photographic Centre, Oulu, Finland (www.pohjoinenvalokuvakeskus.fi)
Further information / Backlight 08 Photo Festival:
Project Manager

Ulrich Haas-Pursiainen

Tel. +358 50 557 9960
Photographic Centre Nykyaika

ulrich.haas@backlight.fi
www.backlight.fi
Further information / Children's Backlight:

Photographic Centre Nykyaika, Irma Puttonen, Executive Director, Tel. +358 40 756 9796
The Art Arc, Janina Ahlfors, Cultural Director, Tel. +358 400 376 580
Children's Cultural Centre Rulla, Marianna Lehtinen, Cultural Director, Tel. +358 40 801 6868
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PR Manager

Pirjo Talvio

Tel. +358 40 728 5260
pirjo.talvio@pointtia.fi
This project has been funded with support from the European Commission. This communication reflects the views of the author only, and the Commission cannot be held responsible for any use of the information contained herein. 
